
Charles V. Patricelli, Executive Director

We have a Web site... 
WatervlietHousing.org
A lot of helpful information 

about the WHA can be 
found on it.

God Bless 
America

Equal Housing
Opportunity

Happy 
Holidays

from everyone 
at the Watervliet 

Housing 

Watervliet Housing 
Authority

273-4717 
ext. 201 Mary
ext . 203 Matt
ext.  204 Daria

	   ext. 205 Mary Clinton
 

     or
office@watervliethousing.org

Emergency Number  
273-6085   (after hours)    

Watervliet Police Dept. 
call 911

Watervliet Fire Dept. 
call 911
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OFFICE CLOSED
1/2 Day Thursday, December 24th

Friday, December 25th
1/2 Day Thursday, December 31st

Friday, January 1st 

Rent is due 
December 7th

Watervliet 
HousingAuthority

The Time Has Come...
It is with both sadness and excitement that I’ve decided to 
retire from the Housing Authority. Over 33 years ago I took 
over as the Executive Director of the Watervliet Housing 

Authority. During these years, together with my fellow WHA 
employees and board, I think we’ve done an outstanding job 

in making our community a better place to live.

 There are so many accomplishments I look back on and 
am proud to have played a part in — whether it’s providing 
a home to someone in need, providing laptops to our high 
school kids, making sure that every child in the Authority 

gets a visit from Santa or putting together our big “thank you” 
to our Veterans on WVLT Channel 17! We’ve accomplished 
so much and there’s so many wonderful things we’ve done. 
We’ve moved the WHA into a housing authority that others 

strive to become and I’m so proud. 

 So as I move forward in my “retirement life” (the one that 
won’t involve those midnight phone calls that something is 
wrong), I wish the new director, Matt Ethier, the best of luck 

as he becomes the next Director of the WHA—he’ll do a 
great job! Although I’m retiring at the end of January, I will 
continue to be active in the Watervliet community and look 

forward to what the future may hold for me. 

Finally, as the holidays are fast approaching, I want to take 
this opportunity to say thank you and wish you health and 

happiness during the holiday season.

A Message 
from the 
Executive
 Director 
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Around the WHA...
Refrigerator Care

There has been a problem with refrigera-
tors not being  properly cleaned.  You 

must clean the coils at the bottom of the 
refrigerator. When these coils are not 

cleaned they cause the compressor to burn 
out and the tenant maybe responsible for 
it’s replacement. If something spills wipe 

it up right away, especially the front where 
the door gasket meets. If the gasket re-

mains sticky and not cleaned it will cause 
the gasket to pull from the frame and you 
will be responsible for a new gasket. Fan-

tastic cleaner seems to work the best.
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wvlt CHANNEL 17 
UPDATE 

The new channel for WVLT 
is 116.2 for anyone who 

does not have a  
  Time Warner Cable Box.

Around the WHA...
If You Are Paying Your Own Heat, 

Try An Electric Blanket
They really keep you warm and save energy 
instead of heating up an entire room. You can 
also save money on your gas bill by cleaning 
the filter on your heater monthly.

Hilton Tenants
You can gain access to the basement by 
asking the seniors living in the apartments 
for access or by using the laundry room key.

Warning To All Residents  
Dogs and cats are permitted 
but must be in accordance 
with the pet policy. Please 
don’t risk eviction, tell 
your family not to give 
you something you cannot 
keep. You must pick up the 
waste. Bring a plastic bag 
and dispose of it properly. 
No exceptions!

Lockout Policy
There is a lockout policy at the WHA. The 
maintenance men have a master list of 
tenants who are living at the WHA. No one 

will be let into an apartment 
unless they are on the list. This 
list and policy will eliminate 
any problems with letting 
unauthorized persons into an 
apartment.

Thirty-Day Notices
Thirty-day notices will be given immediately 
to anyone not abiding by the WHA lease.  
Tenants should keep in mind that “live ins” 
are not allowed. Guests staying overnight 
for more than two nights per week or present 
more than 36 hours per week must provide 
written notification to the Authority and 
receive written consent. 

Community Rooms 
for Hanratta, Green Island 

& Quinn

T h e s e  r o o m s 
are available for 
seniors to use. 
You must call the 
office to reserve 
the room and sign 
an agreement that 
details what you 

can and cannot do. We have worked very 
hard to make the rooms useful, enjoyable 
and practical. We provided vcrs, dvd players 
and now a computer for your use. If you need 
training on the computer, call us. 
	 We don’t have 
the manpower to 
constantly check 
the rooms so we 
need your help 
to keep it picked 
up and clean. If 
s o m e t h i n g  i s 
wrong, you need to let us know. We also 
provided a CD player in the rooms for those 
wishing to listen to their favorite CDs. 

All rooms now 
have cable TV 
and Quinn and 
Hanratta have 
internet service.

	  We will only 
c o n t i n u e  t o 
furnish the room 

if you can monitor its use. We hope you enjoy 
the rooms and if you have some suggestions 
we would be happy to hear them.

Large Bulk Items
Notice to all tenants

Large bulk items can ONLY be placed out 
for pick up the night of garbage. If anyone 
places any large items such as couches, 
large furniture, washing machines or any 
items on a non-scheduled garbage day, 
you will be charged for the removal. The 
reason is that we cannot continually pick 
up this type of material. Also, it looks 
very unsightly.

If you have toilet bowl stains, we 
have a chemical that can help. 

Call the office for assistance. We 
will take care of the issue.

Be sure the correct information for all vehicles 
registered to your apartment is on file at the WHA 
Office. Please return this information to the WHA 
Office to avoid any confusion while crews are out 
plowing. Do not risk having to pay the fees if your 
vehicle is towed! We will try our best to notify you 
in advance but we make no promises that this will 
happen, you are required to move the vehicle by 9 
am the day following the storm, check up to date 
details on our website, and Channel 17. Also, with 
the new technology available, we are trying to make a 
COURTESY call to you’re registered phone number 
you have on file. Again, this is a COURTESY call, 
if you don’t get the call or hear the siren or whatever 
the policy stands, you MUST REMOVE THE CAR 
BY 9AM THE DAY FOLLOWING A STORM!

Name:___________________________________
_________________________	

Apt. Complex and #:________________________
_____________                                                                                      

Telephone #:_______________  E-mail 
Address:_____________________________                                                     

Vehicle 1:  Make ______________________ 	
Model ______________________                                                   

			   Color ______________________ 	
License Plate_________________                                                    

Vehicle 2:  	Make ______________________ 	
Model _____________________
                                                 
		  Color ______________________ 	
License Plate_________________                                                    

Move it...
...Avoid towing 
charges after a 

snow storm



THE BEST GIFT OF ALL…
This time of year most of us hope to have a 
joyous time of giving and gathering together.  
Whether the season is celebrated religiously 
or commercially it is a big deal in our culture; 
expectations run high.  Sometimes these high 
expectations can bring a painful let down.

This year so many military families are not able 
to celebrate the holidays together. Many things 
can preclude gathering together: distance, lack 
of resources, family feuds.  Hopefully we can 
each reach out and help those who need our 
support this season. 

There are also many folks who are struggling 
this time of year because they have lost a loved 
one who has died. Sometimes we avoid these 
people because we feel helpless to comfort 
them. I would like to write out some ideas 
written by Pamela J. Kuhn who lost an infant 
in a house fire. Her words of advice seem to 
me to be the essence of “giving” during this 
“Season of Giving”. Again, whether or not we 
celebrate commercially, religiously  (or both!) 
most of us know of someone who is grieving 
or we ourselves are grieving this season. 

GIVING COMFORTING SUPPORT 

“The friend who can be silent with us in a 
moment of despair or confusion, who can stay 
with us in an hour of grief and bereavement, 
who can tolerate not knowing, not curing, not 
healing and face with us the reality of our 
powerlessness, that is a friend who cares.”         
— Henri Nouwen

•	 A simple “I’m so sorry” is the most 
comforting thing we can say. Even the most 
caring people sometimes say things that come 
out wrong, and once said, words can’t be taken 
back.  
•	 Don’t wait for the grieving family to ask 
for help. Offer! Many times a crowd of people 
is the last thing a grieving person wants to 
face. Maybe you could offer to drive a family 
member to take care of some business, or 

run errands for them. Gift certificates to local 
restaurants or take-outs ensure the grieving 
ones eat without a lot of energy expenditure. 
Helping with housecleaning, laundry, mowing 
the lawn… there are many ways to give that 
could lift the burden and give comfort.
•	 Don’t be afraid to talk about the person who 
has died. Most people don’t want to think that 
others have forgotten their child, their husband, 
mother, father, etc… If a funny or poignant 
incident comes to mind don’t be afraid to say, 
“Do you remember when…?” The story may 
bring some tears but the healing benefits are 
abundant.
•	 Remember and acknowledge dates connected 
to the tragedy. Mark the date of the loved one’s 
death on your calendar. Send a note each month 
on that day during the first year of the loss. A 
birthday of the loved one may be   another date 
of remembrance. Try to remember the family 
annually depending upon how close you are to 
them.  
•	 Cry with the bereaved. A comforting 
moment for one woman who had lost her child 
happened one Sunday in church. The service 
had not yet begun, but the quiet and sacred 
atmosphere brought tears to her eyes. When 
she looked up, she noticed a friend in the seat 
in front of her. When the friend turned around 
she saw tears swimming in his eyes. The friend 
didn’t say a word, just reached out his hand, 
looked into her eyes and cried. The woman said 
how incredibly comforted she felt.

This season continues to be a time that reminds 
us to share what we can with others who may 
be suffering in some way. I believe that this 
is what brings to our own celebrations and 
gatherings true joy, love and peace.

Have a blessed holiday season. 

▼

2015

Page 4

▼

Page 5

More than just presents...

1-	 Cut at least one inch off the base to allow the 
	 tree to absorb water.
2-	 Put it in a bucket of luke warm water outdoors 
	 in a cool place away from the sun and the 
wind.
3-	 Bring the tree into your house and once again 
	 cut at least 1 inch off above your last cut (the 
	 cleaner the cut the better)
4-	 Sterilize your tree stand by cleaning it with 
	 boiling water before you use it.
5-	 Fill with luke warm water and place your tree 
	 in it. 
6-	 Keep the reservoir filled above the base of 
	 the tree.
7-	 Place your tree away from radiators, air ducts, 
	 and TV sets, all of which can dry the needles.

Taking care of your 
Christmas Tree...

If the reservoir 
is empty for a 
while, the tree 
will stop drinking 
and it will need to 
be recut an inch 
above the previous 
cut to allow the 
tree to once again 
take-up water.

Kwanzaa
Kwanzaa is an African-American tradition 
celebrated December 26th – January 1st , with 
seven nights of candle lighting representing the 
seven principles: Unity, Self-Determination, 
Responsibility, Cooperative Economics, Purpose, 
Creativity and Faith.

The Story of 
Hanukkah

The Festival of Light and 
Dedication

For more than two thousand 

years, the old and beautiful 
festival of Hanukkah has been 
celebrated by Jewish people 
for eight days each December.  
Hanukkah recalls a time long 
ago when the Jewish people, 
led by Judah Maccabee, fought 
a king named Antiochus for 
the right to worship their one 
God, instead of many gods 
of the Greek religion. When 
the Jews won the battle, they 
cleared away the statues of the 
Greek Gods and rededicated 
their Temple to one God. Then 
they celebrated for eight nights. 
According to legend, Judah 
Maccabee searched for some 
pure oil to light the Temple 
menorah, but found only enough 
to last one day. But then a 
miracle occurred; the oil burned 
for eight whole days.  That 
miracle of lasting light has come 
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For your information...

Fire Safety for Hanratta 
& Green Island 

Residents
If the fire alarm is going off and you do not 
smell smoke and your apartment door is not 
warm to the touch it is OK to stay in your 
apartment. However if you DO smell smoke 
it is best to leave the apartment.
	 If you are in bed and the alarm goes off 
roll out of bed but DO NOT stand 
up. If you stand up you take the 
chance of breathing in smoke. 

Do not use elevators
If you decide to leave your 
apartment and want to leave 
the building stay to the right 
on the stairs.

2015
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The Legend of Santa 
Claus
The American 
v e r s i o n  o f 
t h e  S a n t a 
Claus figure 
received its 
i n sp i r a t ion 
and its name 
f r o m  t h e 
Dutch Legend 
o f  “ S i n t e r 
K l a a s , ” 
brought  by 
settlers to New York in the 17th Century.
	 As early as 1773 the name appeared in the 
American press as “St. A. Claus,” but it was the 
popular author Washington Irving who gave 
Americans their first detailed information about the 
Dutch version of Saint Nicholas. In his History of 
New York, published in 1809 under the pseudonym 
Diedrich Knickerbockers, Irving described the arrival 
of the saint on horseback each eve of Saint Nicholas.
	 In looking for the historical roots of Santa Claus 
it is believed to be based on the life of Bishop Nicholas 
of Smyrna, in what is now Turkey. Nicholas lived in 
the 4th century A.D. He was very rich, generous, and 
loving toward children. Often he gave joy to poor 
children by throwing gifts in through their windows. 
Nicholas became St. Nicholas, the patron saint of 
children and seafarers.
	 In Prostestant Germany, St. Nicholas became 
known as “der Weinachtsmann.” And in England he 
came to be called Father Christmas. After the Dutch 
immigrants arrived in the United States, he came to 
be referred to as Santa Claus.
	 As children naturally wanted to know where 
Santa Claus came from and what he did when he was 
not delivering presents, the legend of Santa Claus 
living at the North Pole with his workshop came 
about.
	 In 1925, children began to question whether 
reindeer could live at the North Pole. Newspapers 
revealed that Santa Claus in fact lived in Finnish 
Lapland. Santa produced his gifts with the help of a 
busy group of elves, who have quite their own history 
in Scandinavian Legend. 

The holiday season means more 
get-togethers, more giving, and 
more people choosing to get behind 
the wheel after consuming alcohol. 
There are several reasons to think 
twice before drinking and driving. 
The most important decision you can 
make is choosing a safe ride for you 
and your family.
During the month of December, we 
have special law enforcement initia-
tives to keep the roads safe and so-
ber throughout the Holiday season. 
Make the right choice this December 
& have a sober ride home!

Calling in Work Orders
 We have found that tenants are not call-
ing in work orders and when we do our 
inspections we find too many work or-

ders that should have been called in, put-
ting a heavy strain on our help. We need 

your cooperation. Yes, if it is damage, 
you’ll be charged but you’ll be charged 
anyway. Now if it is found that you have 

NEGELCTED to call in a serious work 
order and this puts a OT burden on our 
help, you will be charged the OT rate. 

Please, just call it in. 

The housing authority admits, in the past, we 
have had issues with the mechanics of the heat-
ing system. Whenever we had these issues they 
were immediately addressed by the staff, or a 
mechanical contractor was called to make re-

pairs. If the system malfunctions on occasion, it 
isn’t due to age but technology. The system was 
installed about 5 years ago through a stimulus 

grant and NYSERDA grants. This was to help 
improve efficiency of an older style system. 

The cost to make these improvements were ap-
proximately $700,000. 

Each tenant picks their own temperature, if 
they find the setting is either too low or too 

high then we can make adjustments through the 
computer program. This past weekend, we had 
a few unfortunate issues mechanically with the 
system.  Nothing different than anyone in their 

own home when a part fails. We can back up 
our response time with work orders reported 
and service calls made. Many times a service 

contractor puts us on a list like so many others 
and response time isn’t immediate but fairly 

responsive. 

We can understand the tenants’ frustration 
when there is an issue, but they must realize 

that we can’t predict when a pump or electron-
ic piece of equipment will fail. We service the 
pipes, pumps and system regularly. We have 

found tenants that have complained that it is too 
cold in the past and found their doors or win-
dows open and when asked said they needed 
fresh air. I believe it was very unfair article that 
appeared in the newspaper regarding the heat 
situation. Few will go through all the trouble to 
complement the staffs hard work and dedica-
tion that makes not only your buildings but all 
the WHA property over so many other multi-
dwelling units. Thanks to all of you that have 

acknowledged and appreciated our hard work to 
make you comfortable and as happy as we can 

in your homes. 

Message from the WHA

Attention Tenants:
Please make sure that you have 
your current information up to 

date with the office. Having 
your current phone number, 
etc. is important in case of an 

emergency. 
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Tips for Preventing 
a Headache

Do you suffer from headaches? Here 
are a few tips to help you better 
manage — and even prevent — 
headaches:
	 •	 Fo l l o w  y o u r  t r e a t m e n t 
plan. If you’re under the care of a 
physician or other provider, follow 
your prescribed treatment plan. 
Also, avoid taking medications not 
prescribed by your doctor.
	 •	 Keep a headache diary. Keep 
track of what triggers your headaches 
so you can avoid those triggers in the 
future.
	 •	 R e l a x .  Le a r n  re l a x a t i o n 
techniques such as deep breathing 
and mental imagery.
	 •	 Exercise regularly. Try to 
exercise at least 20 minutes, three 
times a week.
	 •	 Keep a regular routine. Eat 
meals and snacks around the same 
time each day and make sure you get 
enough sleep.
	 •	 Stop smok ing.  Smok ing 
not only triggers headaches, but 
can actually worsen a headache’s 
severity.

2015
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By Bob Christiansen

Addictive 
Behavior

At times a tenant may call looking for 
information relative to how a person knows 
if they have a problem with drugs.  I shared 
the following “quiz” with this individual and 
thought it might be worthwhile to print it in 
the newsletter.  You may wish to share it with 
others who may find it informative.  

Answer yes (Y) or no (N) to the following 
questions:

  1	.	 Do you take the drug regularly?____
  2. 	 Have you been taking the drug for a long 
		  time? ____
  3. 	 Do you always take the drug in certain 
		  situations or when you’re with certain 
		  people?____
  4. 	 Do you find it difficult to stop using the 
		  drug?  Do you feel powerless to 
		  quit? ____
  5. 	 Have you tried repeatedly to cut down 	
		  or control your use of the drug?____
  6. 	 Do you need to take a larger dose of the 
		  drug in order to get the same high you’re 
		  used to?  ____
  7. 	 Do you feel specific symptoms if you 	
		  cut 	 back or stop using the drug?____
  8. 	 Do you frequently take another 
		  psychoactive substance to relieve 	
			   withdrawal 	 symptoms?____ 
  9. 	 Do you take the drug to feel 
		  “normal”?	 ____
10. 	 Do you go to extreme lengths or put 
		  yourself in dangerous situations to get 
		  the drug?	 ____
11. 	 Do you hide your drug use from others? 	
		  Have you ever lied about what you’re 
using 			   or how much you use? ____

12. 	 Do people close to you ask you about 
		  your drug use?____
13. 	 Are you spending more and more time 
		  with people who use the same drug as          
		  you?____
14. 	 Do you think about the drug when 		
	 you’re not high, figuring out ways to 		
	 get it?____
15. 	 If you stop taking the drug, do you feel 
		  bad until you can take it again? ____
16. 	 Does the drug interfere with your 		
		  ability to study, work, or socialize? ____
17. 	 Do you skip important school, work, 
		  social, or recreational activities in or		
	 der to obtain or use the drug?____
18. 	 Do you continue to use the drug despite 
		  a physical or mental disorder, or despite 
		  a significant problem that you know is 
		  made worse by drug use?____
19. 	 Have you developed a mental or 
		  physical condition or disorder because 
		  of prolonged drug use?____
20. 	 Have you done something dangerous 		
	 or that you regret while under the 
		  influence of the drug? ____

The more times you answer yes, the more likely 
it is that you are developing a dependence on 
the drug. If your answers suggest dependence, 
talk to your physician or a counselor about 
taking care of the problem before it gets worse. 

Do You Have a Problem with Drugs?

2015

Holiday Tips for maintaining 
your good health

The opportunities to eat around the holidays seem 
endless, beginning on Halloween and not ending 
until New Year’s Day. Toss in an out-of-control 
list of things to do – from parties to host and at-

tend to gifts to wrap and ship – and it’s no wonder 
most of us pack on the holiday pounds.

Before the frenzy begins, establish a plan and 
detailed schedule for how you will manage all 

the things you need to do between now and New 
Year’s Day. A few ideas to help ease the holiday 

stress:

•Consider shopping online
•Send out a holiday newsletter or photo

 card to everyone on your list
•Scale back your social calendar to allow some 

down time to enjoy the spirit of the 
  season

Even though it seems impossible to squeeze in 
more activities, your fitness routine is a priority. 
Physical activity of any kind, whether working 

out at the gym, doing a fitness tape at home, fast 
walking at the mall or going for a daily 

walk – helps you cope with stress while it burns 
calories and keeps muscles strong.
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NOTICE TO HANRATTA 
TENANTS FOR 

SHOWER CLEANING 
INSTRUCTIONS

Always read the label of a product before 
using it on an acrylic surface!

RECOMMENDED CLEANING PRODUCTS

•	 Soft Scrub with Bleach	 •	 Liquid Comet	
•	 Clorox Cleanup	 •	 Mr. Clean
•	 Non Abrasive soap and water 	 •	 Spic & Span liquid             
•	 Formula 409 (not extra strength)	 •	 Windex          
•	 Glass Plus                                            	 •	 Fantastik                                              

DO NOT use the products below!

THEY COULD CAUSE PERMANENT DAMAGE. USE OF THESE TYPES OF 
PRODUCTS WILL VOID THE WARRANTY!

•	 NO abrasives               	 •	 NO spray on leave on
•	 NO Pine Cleaners                                 	 •	 NO Alcohol
•	 NO Lestol                   	 •	 NO Acetone
•	 NO Dow Bathroom Cleaner	 •	 NO Whitecap
•	 NO Draino or Foam Cleaners              	 •	 NO Shower Shine
•	 NO Vim Cleanser                                 	 •	 NO Lysol products

No spray aerosol cleaners of any kind!
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Fun For Kids

HOLIDAY WORD SEARCH

Connect the Dots

Find Your 
Way Through 

the Maze

■	 Keep flammable materials, especially Christmas trees, shrubs, etc., 
	 away from the flue terminal.
■	 Do not allow anyone to poke articles through the vents.
■	 Clean filters weekly.
■	 Do not allow anyone to sit on or lean against the appliance.
■	 If the air supply/exhaust vent is covered by snow or damaged by falling 
	 icicles, the exhaust may be blocked and cause the unit to malfunction.  
	 Keep the area around the air supply/exhaust vent free of snow and icicles.

Safety Pointers for Gas Heaters
The following are some safety pointers for gas heaters at Joslin, 

Hanratta, and Van Rensselaer Village...



Maintenance..
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Refrigerator Seals & 
Gaskets

“It was just a spill. I’ll clean it up 
later.” Well, that spill may have 
just cost you over $100 if we 

need to replace the gasket on the 
door. It’s important to keep your 
door gaskets clean.  If they aren’t 
kept clean, they can stick to the 

Refrigerator and cause cracks and 
tears.  If the gaskets are cracked 

or torn, cold air will escape.  This 
just adds to the run time and can 
cause other problems. Our ten-

ants are responsible for properly 
maintaining their apliances. If 

they don not, they will be charged 
for the repairs. Don’t waste your 

money.

▼

Page 13

2015

To all Housing Authority 
Residents

If you are having a problem with leaky 
faucets or running toilets please advise 
the office or maintenance staff so that we 

can fix the 
problem 
quickly.  
Also if you 
see any 
condi-
tion that 

you think warrants attention please tell 
us.   Remember this is your home and we 
want it to be well maintained and as safe 
as possible.

Oxygen as a therapeutic agent was first introduced in 1922 and since then it has become 
an important form of home therapy for chronic obstructive pulmonary disease (COPD).  
Its use has increased dramatically over the last 20 years. 

The single most important cause of COPD is cigarette smoking, and a significant number 
of patients continue to smoke despite being on home oxygen therapy. Recent surveys 
show the percentage of home oxygen users still smoking to be between 14% and 51%. 
Those that smoke while using oxygen expose themselves and those around them to the 
risk of fire and serious burns. The fire and burn injury risk of home oxygen use is increas-
ingly being recognized but the actual incidence of burns in home oxygen users is un-
known as many cases are likely to be unreported. 

Most patients on home oxygen use nasal cannulae. Nasal can-
nula tubing is a polyvinyl chloride product which, when ignited, 
emits an intense flame, possibly owing to the release of highly 
flammable vinyl chloride gas.

Needless to say, smoking while on oxygen therapy significantly 
compromises the effectiveness of the therapy, as well as presents 
a serious safety hazard. Therefore, to smoke while on oxygen 
therapy is not a good idea!

Van Rensselaer Village Apartments
Granite Kitchen Countertops

We hope you are enjoying your apartment. To 
keep the granite kitchen countertops looking 
brand new these are a few recommendations:
• Wipe up spills as soon as possible.
DO
• Daily cleaning should be done using a cleaner 
approved for natural stone.
• Use a soft cloth or microfiber cloth for clean-
ing.
• Do not use harsh chemicals or abrasive clean-
ers.
DON’T
• Do not use citrus based cleaners.
• Do not use highly abrasive scrubbing tools 
such as steel wool or scouring pads.
• Cooking oils, wine, tomato sauce, etc…can 
stain the granite. Wipe up any spills as soon as 
possible.
PROACTIVE PROTECTION FOR YOUR FLOOR
• If your countertop becomes cracked, chipped 
or stained notify the Housing Authority as soon 
as possible.

 Home Oxygen Therapy and
 Cigarette Smoking: A Dangerous Practice

This is 
mice
season!
If you see 

any signs of mice call 
us right away. Mice re-
produce very quickly. 
Be sure your outside 
garbage cans are tight 
and no food is laying 
around both inside or 
outside. 

Snow Removal
	 Again, it is approaching winter and 

with that comes the snow. We must plow 
to keep the lots safe and usable. We will 
again be asking your support to have all 

vehicles moved by 9am the day following 
the storm. We can not always promise that 

we can give any prior notification other 
than this policy but we’ll try the phone 
system method as much as possible. BE 
SURE WE HAVE YOUR CURRENT 

PHONE NUMBER AND ANY 
UPDATED VEHICLE INFORMATION! 
If you changed your number or want us to 

call a cell number be sure the office has 
the new number. Again this method is a 

courtesy not 
mandatory and 

it will be
NO excuse for 

not moving 
your car and 
being towed.

Ice Melt for 
common entrances

There is a bucket of ice melt in the 
front entrance of your hallway. Please 
help us out and spread a little on the 
walkway when you are leaving your 
apartment if you see that it is icy. If 
you use it and need more call us. For 
the sake of a few ounces of melt it’s 
better than hospital food.

 Are you having trouble with 
the pop up in your sink? If 

so, please give us a call so we 
can get it fixed.
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Announcements...

Attention All Tenants
Now you can go online and view your balances, 

account information, and even your open and past 
work orders!Just go to the WHA website and click 
on the link to the portal to log in. You can sign in 
using your first inital and your last name name as 
your username and the last 4 digits of your social 

security as your password.
For more details call the office!

ARE YOU GOING TO BE A 
HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATE 

THIS JUNE?

If so, NYSPHADA provides a 
scholarship of $2500 to one 

graduating high school student. 
This scholarship is for high school 
seniors living in public or assisted 

housing. If you would like an 
application you can go to the 

housing office to pick 
one up.

Site	         BR Size	    UA
DAY		  1	   	  $30.00 
DAY		  2	   	  $34.00 
DAY		  3	   	  $46.00 
DAY		  4		   $65.00 
HILTON	 1	   	  $30.00 
HILTON	 2	   	  $34.00 
HILTON	 3	   	  $46.00 
HILTON	 4	   	  $65.00 
QUINN	 1	   	  $30.00 
JOSLIN	 2	   	  $77.00 
JOSLIN	 3	  	  $87.00 
JOSLIN	 4	  	  $94.00 
HANRATTA  1	  	  $26.00 

Utility Allowance
 Update

2016 Watervliet Calendars
You should have received your new 2016 

calendar from the Watervliet Housing Authority. 
This calendar is filled with information about the 
Authority and many important dates you need 
to know. We are very proud of our calendar and 
hope you find it useful. If you don’t receive one 

and want a calendar, please stop by the office or 
call us. You can also request one by e-mail to 

cpatricelli@WatervlietHousing.org.

Hanratta Tenants: 
Character Education stu-

dents have 
been having coffee & 

donuts at the Hanratta 
complex with the 

tenants from 10-12. Up-
coming dates include:

 December 20
January 10 

February 28

The Nassau Band is scheduled 
to have a Holiday performance 

at Hanratta on Thursday, 
December 17th at 7PM.

Jobs, Jobs, Jobs!
Many times when we hire contractors they 
look for individuals close by to help out. You 
never know if something may come of it or 
not. If you are interested in putting your name 
in the file, send a resume, or just a letter of 
what you would like or can do the best. Is it 
office, labor jobs, whatever let us know. We 
will keep a file that we will show interested 
contractors so they can find the best suited 
person for the position.

We again will be having our Santa visit to all of our housing 
children just before Christmas. I’m 
asking you, your friends and co-
workers to help sponsor a child, 
family or senior. This year is no better 
economically for many, including our 
residents’ children. If you wish to be a 
sponsor, please email Charles Patricelli 
with how many tags you would like 
and your name. You can contact him at 
cpatricelli@watervliethousing.org.

Santa is coming December 21st...

Get Your Stamps
The Post Office will be at Hanratta 

to sell stamps on December 4 from 
12:30 to 1:00 in the lobby.

Visit us on
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Character Education at the WHA for Fall 
Clean-Up

The WHA would like 
to thank all of the 

Character Education 
students for helping 
rake and pick up the 

leaves around 
Hanratta. We 

appreciate all of the 
help! 


